COMMISSION ON DISABILITIES MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday May 10, 2017
Town Hall – BOS Hearing Room
MEMBERS PRESENT: John McLaughlin, Chairperson; Athena Brodsky, member; Michelle Murphy, member; Elaine Schembari, member; Megan Sommer Vice Chairperson.
Guest: John Danehey, Selectmen Liaison
1.  Call to Order. Chairperson John McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 7:37 PM at BOS Hearing Room.
2.  Acceptance of Past Minutes. Motion to accept April minutes was made by Ms.  Brodsky and seconded by Ms. Sommer and approved unanimously. 
3:  Old Business
A) Monitoring:  
a. Path in back side area of Jenkins School to be addressed when weather permits.
b. New Middle School and Safety Building Plans – COD continues to request an opportunity to review these buildings for ADA compliance. The Town Report states that the COD visited the buildings that is a typographical error.
c. Shared Concerns with Harbormaster Steven Mone. Parking/Entrance Way/Accessibility of Structures/etc. TRRA meetings Parking/Fines/Dispatch/Enhanced 911/etc. Locating All the Town of Scituate, Massachusetts Handicap Parking Spaces    Ms. Murphy reported that, due to an emergency, Officer Billings is unable to attend tonight. He will attend the 6/14 meeting. Mr. Mone felt that issues were resolved and would not happen again. Ms. Murphy was unable to speak to the issue of a lift.

d. The Setup and Plans for New and all Playgrounds. ELCO is the contractor for the new playground in North Scituate
e. Country Way and Tilden Road trail paths/sidewalks. Town will fix the curb cut at Tilden Road and Beaver Dam. The BOS is working on the issue with the poles in the middle of the sidewalks. Concern also expressed related to unsheathed guide wires. Per Mr. Danehey this is a National Grid issue. He recommended the COD submit a letter to National Grid regarding the issue. This will be done by Chairman McLaughlin.
f. Town of Scituate Transition Plan Funding The RFP for this project is being developed. Discussion relating to completing ADA required self evaluations in conjunction with the COD was held. Ms. Schembari to email the forms and requirements relating to this to Mr. Danehey.
g. Council on Aging Update – no report
B) Broadening Transportation: Mr. McLaughlin will continue to promote awareness of the increased availability of GATRA. Mrs. Arnold, Jenkins School principal, will keep track of the pilot and let us know. 
C) Open Meeting Law Remote Participation: We have been told that this will be available in the BOS meeting room and at the Safety Building. The BOS meeting room is not set up as handicapped accessible. Audio system set up at BOS Hearing Room to enable calling in and conferencing. The phone number is 781-545-8814. No video device available.
D) Sea Walls/Beach Entrance Ways: Ms. Fay and Ms. H from Planning interested in applying for Grant money from Mass Office of Disability.
E) Follow up on Art Project with MOD. Discussion related to funding of two entities in town to assist in their ability to enter competition.
1) Scituate High School completed several drawings and will submit before the August 1, Deadline.
F) Blueprint Review for Country Way 50 Country Way. Waiting to hear if the AAB will approve the current option.
G) Hosting a Forum Beginning discussions as to content and speakers. Looking at early November as a date. Ms. Brodsky and Ms. Murphy agreed to head up this project.
H) Revised Assessment form for accessibility and functional status Ms. Schembari and Ms. Brodsky will meet again to finalize the forms and bring back to June meeting. It will then need legal review before submitting to Fire Department.
4. New Business
A) Initial discussion relating to election of COD officers
B) Upcoming Training and Seminars 
a. Transition Plan Training being held 5/18 in Hyannis. Mr. McLaughlin to attend.
5.  Potential Past and New ADA Violations Awareness: 
6.  Chairperson’s Comments: Mr. McLaughlin will be meeting at Wampatuck School this Friday to review their plans for an outdoor garden run by the students.
7.  Adjournment: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ms. Sommer and seconded by Ms. Schembari. Approved unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 8:48 pm.
The next COD meeting is scheduled for June 14, 2017 at 7:30 PM. at the Public Safety Building
Respectfully submitted,
Elaine Schembari
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